
 
 
 

     18 Aug 2015 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
It is with great pleasure that I write this letter of recommendation for Mr. Alan Perez for a 
job position in your company/institution. 
 
Alan was my student in the course CSE 455 (Software Engineering) in Winter 2013. This 
class is a unique class in that the student’s grade is largely depended on the project 
deliverables. It is a project-oriented class. The class is organized as a mock software 
company where students are grouped into management and development teams. His role 
was a software engineer in a team that was assigned to build a prototype of the 
AlgorithmA (Algorithm Animation) project, which is an education mobile app that helps 
students in computer science understand algorithms and data structures. He has 
demonstrated mastery of software engineering concepts and principles in the 
development of large software projects that he obtained a solid “A” in the course. I would 
rank him as belonging to the top 1% of all undergraduate students I have taught in CSE 
455 for last 25 years! 
 
Alan is currently an intern in the Mobile App Development Team that develops mobile 
apps for the campus of California State University, San Bernardino. He is one of eight 
interns who are supported by the Information Technology Services (ITS) and the School 
of Computer Science & Engineering. The description of the mobile apps that were 
developed for CSUSB are found in the Web site www.csusb.edu and click on the mobile 
phone icon. He is the lead developer in the mobile apps, Red Folder and CaseAide. The 
former app is being developed for use by all 23 CSU campuses in California while the 
latter app is being developed for use in probably all counties of the State. 
 
Alan is an excellent software engineer. His excellent skill as a team-player leaves me no 
doubt that he will be very successful in your projects. He is reliable and not afraid to 
learn new things. He learns fast and capable of independent study. He has very good 
work habits and well-liked and respected by his teammates. 
 
I therefore strongly recommend Alan for the job position in your company/institution. If 
you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 909.537.5330 or at 
concep@csusb.edu 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
        
 

Arturo I Concepcion, Ph.D. 
       Professor  


